Carl Sandburg Middle School General Membership Meeting 
11/09/2021
7:01pm call to order

Old Business
-Minutes
October Meeting Minutes approved via membership vote
 
-Bylaws 
The state has handed down standard bylaws that will apply to every local unit.  New Bylaws format given by Virginia PTA.  The form was shared to the membership from the President.
Organizational Structure for the 2021-2022 school year approved via membership vote.

Guest Speaker introduced by Anne Merchant
Ms. Lisa Honold
Founder for the Center for Online Safety

How can you find out if a child has a secret account on Instagram or Snapchat?
What is the one social media trend you see as the most threatening/concerning for teens?
What are ways to make online gaming safer?
What are the best monitoring or filtering programs?
(Please refer to the Zoom recording for full presentation)

Care and Share Program
Erika Olson and Anne Wimberly Holman 
Support families who are having significant food insecurity by providing them with food during the Fall-Thanksgiving time and those families are also provided with some food and gift cards to buy things that their family may be needing for the winter.  
This year we will support 30 families who have been identified through the counselors at Sandburg.  Our school currently sits at about 50% of students needing free or reduced lunch.  This effort is so very important to our community.  The Fall program will be for each family to receive a bag of non-perishable food items and a gift card so they may purchase their perishable items.  For the Winter we will provide families with a gift card and the “Be the Good Project” will provide a food bag with perishable items and Safeway gift cards.  
3 different ways to support-money for gift cards, sign up to provide a meal bag for a small family or a meal bag for a large family.  Please post the link (found on our social media pages) to your social media to spread the word. We are going to have one strong drive to support both the Fall and Winter items this year.  

Treasurer Report
Sophie Ries
We closed October with almost $17,000 in our bank account.  We did have some strong fundraising money mainly from our membership drive $1895 (as of October 31st).  We also raised $1265 through the “Opt Out” fundraiser.  We aren’t quite at our fundraising budget goal but we are hoping in the next month we can reach more parents and increase our fundraising effort.  Restaurant nights are going well.  We had dues to take care of this month (taxes, VA PTA dues, liability insurance annual payment, zoom license).  There was a large payment that had not cleared our bank account when we planned out our budget.  A $1,600 expense leftover from last year.  That expense will throw our budget a little bit short but should still be ok.  It was from the purchase of picnic tables that were purchased for the courtyard.  Principal Barker has been raffling off Amazon gift cards for Staff Appreciation (we purchased $250 in these gift cards).  
 
Presidents Report
Erica Stevens Kavanagh
Fundraising-Getting great results from our Restaurant Nights.  Still in the throws of fundraising to reach the goals in our budget.  We appreciate all the support we have been getting.  Personal thank you to everyone who has helped to assist with the transition and logistics of this new role as President.   
Carl Sandburg is putting on a play this week “Crimson Murder” November 12-14.  Seeking volunteers for backstage help and other areas.  Please reach out to Mr. Barker’s executive assistant Ana Mack and she can get you in touch with the proper contacts within the Drama Department for volunteers.  
Please “like” us on Facebook where we post news and events.  Also visit our webpage, Becky Gorman and Aaron Miller are doing a great job of keeping the website updated with events.  

Membership Drive
Chesley Simpson
155 members of the PTA 
One of the benefits of membership are meeting reminders and meeting links.  Please join if you haven’t. 


Principal Report
Mr. Barker
Thank you to everyone for attending, PTA Board and everyone on the call.  Appreciated the call in from our guest speaker all the way from Washington State-what a perk of a Zoom call.  As we enter the holiday season, extending a heartfelt thank you for the community and entire Sandburg Panther Family for a successful transition back to five days of in person instruction and providing a safe and welcoming learning environment.  Very proud of how the students have transitioned through our first quarter of the year and anticipating continuing on that track as the year continues.  

Next meeting January 18th
8:05 meeting adjourned 

